THE HIGHLAND COUNCIL


The Highland Council, being satisfied that traffic on the road should be restricted because of the likelihood of danger to the public, made The Highland Council (Coronavirus) (Various Roads, Crown, Inverness) (Temporary 20mph Speed Limit) Order 2021 under section 14(1)(b) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 to maintain social distancing and ensure public and road safety while coronavirus restrictions were place.

The effect of the order was to introduce a temporary 20 mph speed limit on the following roads in the Crown Area of Inverness over their entire length, unless stated otherwise below:

U3702 Abertarff Road, U4392 Auldcastle Road, U3806 Beaufort Road, U4585 Broadstone Avenue, U3816 Broadstone Park, U3833 Cawdor Road, C1189 Crown Circus, U3842 Crown Drive, B861 Culduthel Road (from its junction with Gordon Terrace to a point 29m south of its junction with Mayfield Road, a distance of 158m or thereby), Darnaway Avenue, U3853 Darnaway Road, U4586 Diriebught Road (Cul-De-Sac), U3859 Diriebught Court, U3860 Diriebught Road, U4713 Kingsmills Park, C1193 Kingsmills Road (from a point 26m or thereby north of its junction with Broadstone Park to a point 60m north of its junction with Damfield Road a distance of 545m or thereby and also the cul-de-sac 79m north of its junction with Damfield Road, a distance of 70m or thereby), U4081 Leys Drive, U4083 Leys Park, U4114 Lovat Road, U4573 MacEwen Court, U4118 MacEwen Drive, U4574 Maryfield Gardens, U4130 Mayfield Road, C1191 Midmills Road,  U4680 Millburn Court, Millburn Road East Cul-de-sac, U4612 Millburn Road West Cul-de-sac, C1199 Old Edinburgh Road (from its junction with Culduthel Road to its junction with Southside Road, a distance of 427m or thereby), U4324 Southside Place, U4378 Union Road,  U4384 Victoria Drive, Victoria Lane, U4590 Victoria Terrace.
 		
The order came into force at 0600 hours on 8th February 2021 and was due to expire at 0600 hours on 8th August 2022.
The Council sought and has received a direction from the Scottish Ministers, in accordance with Section 15(3) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, that the Order shall continue in force for a further period of six months until 8th February 2023.
Any enquires should be addressed to The Highland Council, Road Safety Team, Glenurquhart Road, Inverness IV3 5NX or by email to road.safety@highland.gov.uk. 
17th June 2022.
